                              AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL SALISBURY GROUP

                               Minutes of the meeting of Thursday 8 March 2012 

                                             At 7.30pm, 4 Victoria Road. 

Present: Tony, Andrew, Eddie, Ursula, Peter, Lesley, Karen, Mary Rawlinson, Judith Glanville, Andrew Watts
Apologies: Fiona, Michael P., Jonathan, Michael S.
Chairman's Welcome: Tony welcomed the group and particularly the three new members, Mary, Judith and Andrew.
Minutes: These were agreed.

Treasurer's Report: In Michael’s absence, these were passed over except to confirm the spending of £200 on display equipment. (See under Publicity).
Secretary's Report:  Jonathan being absent, none was delivered. 

Publicity/ Website/Newsletter:  
Peter said next Quarterly newsletter was due and made a plea for contributions from members.  

On the website, he explained that AIUK have closed down the existing websites, and replaced them with a blog-style format.  There was discussion about the relative merits of the styles; Peter noted that Bristol and Southampton had kept to their old sites.

On Publicity, Dick has been prevented from much activity by his professional concerns.

There was discussion on the proposed banner to be used for signing sessions with the public.  For £180-200, we could get a pop-up 2 metre high stand – this was agreed, suggested colours to include yellow and black.  

Discussion of the arts centre film collaboration continues but without as yet any firm response to Fiona's recent email to the Arts Centre or Patrick Bliss. Eddie gave a list of 10 possible films to Fiona. 

Campaign Updates: 
Tony explained, for the benefit of new members, our 3 ongoing campaigns, noting that Security and Human Rights was largely in abeyance following the closing of the Gibson Enquiry.
Death Penalty
Lesley reported that the card signing campaign stall on 18 February produced 39 cards to the Head of State and 36 to Sakineh (the prisoner) plus £6.37 in unsolicited donations. The postage costs amounted to £16.56. 
John Glen replied to the invitation to attend, but was unable to do so.  He sent regrets, expressed interest and support. (see item re proposed visit). 
No further news was available on possible changes to the law in Iran, but stoning remained legal in 6 countries, and Hamza Kashgari (a Saudi citizen) may be charged with apostasy for remarks on Twitter – a crime punishable by death.  Lesley recommended items in Wire re Iran and Troy Davis.
Individual case File: 
No news in Jonathan’s absence. 
Andrew H read out a note from China Digital Times indicating that Chen Guangcheng’s  situation was deteriorating.  It was agreed to continue the letter-writing campaign – new members were invited to join in.
Cathedral events
Tony reported on correspondence with Michael Deegan (Director for Social Justice) re a speaker for the Cathedral service on 12 October.  The Rev Dr Nicholas Sagovsky has been invited.  MD reported that, in connection with the Salisbury Festival, plans for an item of “controversial art” have been dropped, but Tony added that a candlelit vigil to mark the end of the 50th anniversary year was still under consideration for the end of May.  MD had suggested a procession. 
Monthly Action: 
Tony reviewed AIUK monthly action material.  This included campaigns on solidarity with Saudi women, corporate accountability (e.g. Shell in Nigeria), poverty and human rights and notice of the latest Secret Policeman’s Ball.

John Glen M.P.:  
JG has provisionally accepted our invitation to attend the next meeting (Tony regretted that he himself will not be there).  His PA will let us know.  Peter suggested a specific overture to JG – What will he support?  Would he join us on specific campaigns? What are his interests?  Lesley was keen to solicit JG’s view on a possible return of the death penalty in the UK.  

Andrew W noted the relevance of school debates, and it was agreed that, regardless of JG’s involvement, these connections should be explored.  Andrew W noted that there was an Amnesty group at St Edmunds School.

Social Event:. Lesley and Peter kindly offered to repeat the barbecue this summer.  It was agreed to have a pub meeting (probably the Red Lion) on Tuesday 24th April at 7:30 pm.
Fundraising: Nothing to add. 
Forthcoming Events:

Coffee Morning Saturday 17 March St Thomas' Church. Cakes etc. welcome.

White Elephant Stall Saturday 7 July Guildhall Square

Cathedral Human Rights Service 12 October. (not 13th as in last month’s minutes).
